
1st Tuesdays - Public Works Committee  

Jeff Morris - Chairman, Minnie Bommer, Danny Wallace 
 

2nd Tuesdays - General Welfare and Public Relations Committee 

Minnie Bommer - Chairwoman, Keith Phelps, C.H. Sullivan 
 

3rd Tuesdays - Finance and Administration Committee 

C.H. Sullivan - Chairman, All Aldermen/Alderwomen attend 
 

4th Tuesdays - Public Safety Committee 

Keith Phelps - Chairman, C.H. Sullivan, Johnetta Yarbrough 

All regularly scheduled committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference Room at 

Covington City Hall at 200 W. Washington St.  All Board of Mayor and Aldermen meetings are held 

on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor 

at Covington City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and agendas can be 

found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

You may contact your   

Alderman/Alderwoman by  

clicking on the email links below. 

District 1 Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough  1122jwyatt@gmail.com 

  Alderwoman Minnie Bommer  alderwomandist1@gmail.com 

 

District 2 Alderman Jeff Morris   aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   

  Alderman Keith Phelps   kphelps@jamiesonandfisher.com 

 

District 3 Alderman C.H. Sullivan   aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  

  Alderman Danny Wallace   aldermanwallace@gmail.com 

Newsletter - September 25,  2020 Mayor Justin Hanson 

http://www.covingtontn.com/
mailto:1122jwyatt@gmail.com
mailto:alderwomanbommer@gmail.com
mailto:aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com
mailto:kphelps@jamiesonandfisher.com
mailto:aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com
mailto:aldermanwallace@gmail.com


Continued on next page 

Public Safety Committee Meeting – 9/22/20 

Present via Virtual Meeting: Chairman Keith Phelps, Alderman CH Sullivan, Alderman 

Danny Wallace, Alderwoman Johnetta Yarbrough, Alderman Jeff Morris, Mayor Justin 

Hanson, Chief Larry Lindsey, Chief Richard Griggs, Tina Dunn, Rebecca Ray, Charles 

Walker (TNT Fireworks), Joey Rouse (TNT Fireworks), Sgt Tony Ginn, Lessie Fisher,  

Echo Day 

 

Chairman Phelps introduced Mr. Joey Rouse and Mr. Charles Walker of TNT Fireworks. 

Ordinance 1733 was discussed. Representative from TNT wanted to discuss ideas on pos-

sibly allowing fireworks within the city limits. Suggest a tiered approach or stiffer penalties. 

Chief Lindsey stated that he does not have the manpower to address the amount of calls. 

He feels like for safety of officers fireworks should be banned. Chief Griggs addressed 

homes and personal property being destroyed. Alderman Sullivan addressed the amount 

of constituents who have contacted him regarding banning fireworks. Alderman Morris has 

had constituents who would like to keep fireworks. Mayor Hanson mentioned that this is a 

three reading ordinance and anything can be changed before the final reading. Chairman 

Phelps would like to postpone 2nd reading. 

 

Covington Police Department Report – Chief Larry Lindsey 

Personnel 

- Hired 4 certified officers. Three have started work and the fourth will begin 9/26/20. Con-

ditional offers made to 3 non-certified officers who will begin employment in 2-3 weeks 

Technology Upgrades 

- Sergeant Tony Ginn gave new technology presentation 

Submitted State of the Department Report 

Submitted Stats Report 

Submitted Total Calls for Service Report 

The Venue – Parking and Complaint Issues 

- Alderwoman Bommer requested Chief bring to Committee’s attention several complaints 

about loud music and major parking issues connected to The Venue Restaurant Bar locat-

ed on N. College. 

- Owner has been cited for loud music, no parking signs put up, and vehicles have been 

towed 

Motion made to accept Chief Lindsey’s report, 2nd, roll called, so moved 

 

Covington Fire Department – Chief Richard Griggs 

Community Events 

- Fire Prevention Week 2020, October 4-10, theme is Serve Up Fire Safety in the Kitchen 

- Drug Free Tipton Takeback/Narcan Distribution October 3rd, 11-1, Cobb Parr Park 

- 9/11 Remembrance Service 



Official meeting minutes and agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

Public Safety Committee Meeting Continued 
 

Volunteer Hours – 132 worked by Volunteers in August 

Submitted Run Report for 8/20-9/17 

County Coverage area collections - $79,720.00 

Equipment – Engine-4 Repairs, Boat Status 

Personnel report – Lt. Baker McCool accepted position at Dyersburg State Community 

College as EMS Program Director but will remain on the volunteer roster. An assessment 

for the Lt. position scheduled for 11/5. Working with Human Resource for open hire for 

vacant Firefighter position 

Sanitizing units purchased by the city are in service 

Covington Fire Department hosted The Tennessee Fire Commissions Test validation at 

station one September 14-17 

Training 

- 2021 Inservice submitted for approval. Rope technician class was rescheduled for some 

time in December due to TNTF-1 Hurricane deployment 

CARE Report – Free smoke alarms, call 901-476-2578 to schedule 

Motion made to accept Chief Griggs’ report, 2nd, roll called, so moved 

 

There being no further business, meeting is adjourned. 

http://www.covingtontn.com/




COVID DRIVE-THRU TESTING TIMES HAVE CHANGED! 

Monday-Friday, 8:00am-Noon 

The drive-up COVID-19 testing site at the  

Tipton County Health Department will be giv-

ing FREE tests Monday - Friday, 8:00 a.m.- 

Noon.  The Tennessee National Guard is on 

hand to administer the tests.  You can drive 

through and get your free test regardless of 

symptoms.  Tipton County Health Department 

is located at 4700 Mueller Brass Rd. 
Photo: The Daily Memphian 

Tipton County Executive Jeff Huffman has announced, per 

the authority granted to county mayors by Gov. Bill Lee, a 

mask mandate for Tipton County that began on August 4th 

and will continue  through 11:59 pm Wednesday,  

September 30th.  To read the complete order, CLICK HERE. 

Masks Required at Tipton County Schools 

After discussions with County Executive Jeff Huffman as well  

as updated recommendations from the Health Department,  

LeBonheur, and the UT HSC, Tipton County Board of Education 

agrees that a mandatory mask requirement is the appropriate 

next step to slow the spread of COVID-19.  Our hope is that the 

mask requirement and other safety protocols such as social  

distancing will help keep schools open for learning. 

MANDATORY MASKS IN 

TIPTON COUNTY 

The Tennessee Pledge was developed by Governor Lee, the Unified 
Command Group (UCG) and Tennessee’s Economic Recovery Group 
(ERG) with input from health experts, state and local partners and 
business and industry leaders. It includes specific recommendations 
which enable most businesses to reopen responsibly without the 
burden of heavy mandates. This will be a gradual process, with room 
to adjust as data is evaluated. For links to all of Governor Lee’s 
guidelines, please visit our website at www.covingtontn.com. 

https://www.tiptonco.com/news_detail_T34_R819.php
http://www.covingtontn.com


On Wednesday, Mayor Hanson presented Marianne 

Dunavant, Director of Victim’s Outreach for Marcy’s 

Law for TN a proclamation recognizing Domestic  

Violence Awareness Month.   
 

According to Tennessee Bureau of 

Investigation, there were over 

73,000 domestic related offenses 

reported in 2018.  Almost 50,000  

of those were reported as simple  

assault.  Domestic Violence affects 

millions of people across the coun-

try and crosses all lines of gender, 

race, religion, culture, and economic 

status.  
 

October is recognized as Domestic Violence Awareness Month.  If you are struggling in a  

domestic violence situation, help is available.  Call 1-800-799-7233 to speak to someone. 

COVINGTON CIVIC CENTER 

 

Stay up to date on upcoming 

events at the Civic Center!   

 

Visit our Facebook Page 

or 

Visit our Website! 

to Covington Police 

Call 901-475-1261 or 901-475-4300 

In an emergency dial 9-1-1 

https://www.facebook.com/civiccenter100westwashington
http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html








CLICK HERE FOR REGISTRATION  

AND SPONSOR INFO! 

https://www.covington-tiptoncochamber.com/events/details/25th-annual-heritage-festival-225
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DSCC’s Filtz Named Assistant VP for the College and Dean of the Jimmy 
Naifeh Center at Tipton County 

 
Dyersburg, Tennessee – Dyersburg State Community College (DSCC) Pres-
ident Karen Bowyer has announced the appointment of Dr. Joshua Filtz 
as the new assistant vice president for the College in addition to his cur-
rent duties as dean of the DSCC Jimmy Naifeh Center at Tipton County. 
This appointment will be effective October 1.  

“Dr. Filtz brings a wealth of experience in the area of enrollment services 
and recruitment that has impressed us in the short amount of time he 
has served as dean of the Jimmy Naifeh Center,” stated Dr. Bowyer. “His 

expertise in recruiting prospective students; making improvements in the admissions process; and develop-
ing new programs to fit the needs of the community will undoubtedly be an asset to DSCC.”  

As assistant vice president for the College, Filtz will oversee enrollment services; assist the vice president for 
the College by providing leadership and guidance to the academic divisions; work with student services staff 
to ensure positive outcomes and continuous improvement; provide oversight of the learning support pro-
gram; assist with implementation of the quality enhancement plan (QEP) required for accreditation by 
Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges (SACSCOC); participate in the work of 
the College’s Instructional Council; oversee participation in the Tennessee Consortium of International Stud-
ies (TnCIS) and other international programs; and assist with substantive change requests and notifications.   



Hey Eagle Nation! The last day to register to vote is October 5, which is fast  

approaching. Dyersburg State is committed to ask every student to register to vote. 

We are hosting drive up voter registration rallies on September 22 and October 5  

at the Dyersburg Campus and the Jimmy Naifeh Center at Tipton County. We will  

be registering students and community members from 12-2 p.m. 
 

For more information please contact Erin Smith at 901-475-3316 or 

ecsmith@dscc.edu or Stephen Thomas at 901-286-3332 or sthomas@dscc.edu. 

Do you have an announcement that you would 

like to include in our newsletter?  Click HERE   

to email your info to Rebecca Ray! 

mailto:rray@covingtontn.com


http://www.dscc.edu/


http://www.covingtontn.com/museum.html





